
SESSION OF 2014

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2728

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Transportation

Brief*

HB 2728 would remove a requirement that three copies 
be prepared of any permit  to allow the owner of a salvage 
vehicle to operate that vehicle on the highways. It also would 
remove language related to distribution of the copies.

Background

The bill was requested by the Division of Vehicles, and a 
Division representative testified in favor of the bill. He stated 
the  permits  now are  issued  directly  through  the  Division’s 
computer system and retained electronically, eliminating the 
need  for  paper  copies  for  the  Division  and  the  county 
treasurer. There was no other testimony.

A  permit  issued  under  the  statute  that  would  be 
amended  allows  operation  of  the  specified  vehicle,  with  a 
salvage title only, over the most direct route from where the 
salvage vehicle is located to a specified location named on 
the permit and to return to its original location. The vehicle 
owner must have motor vehicle liability insurance coverage. 
The permit must be carried in the vehicle.

According to the fiscal note, the Department of Revenue 
indicates the bill would have no effect on state revenues or 
expenditures. 

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


